
Colorado River Heritage Greenway Park Trail Advisory Council 
Laughlin Regional Government Center 

101 Civic Way Laughlin, NV 89029 
September 10, 2024 

11:00 am 
 

MINUTES 
 
 

Council Members:  Deborah Murray – Chair 
    Fred Doten – Vice Chair  
    Kathleen Hoss – Secretary  
    Victoria Conely 
    Rene Yepez 
 
County Liaison: Mark Moskowitz, (702) 455-6173, mark.moskowitz@clarkcountynv.gov   Business 

address:  Clark County Department of Administration Services, 500 S. Grand Parkway, 
6th Floor, Las Vegas, Nevada 89155 

 
 

1. Call to Order 
Meeting called to order at 11:01 am and all council members were present  

 
2. Public Comment 

None given -- On the Agenda the partnership was included in public comments 
 

3. Approval Of Minutes Kathleen Aug 13, 2024 
Moved: Fred Doten 
Seconded: Victoria Conely 
Vote: 3-0 
 

4. Approval of the Agenda for Sept 10, 2024  
Moved by: Kathleen Hoss        
Seconded: Renee Yepez 
Vote 3-0   
 
 
 
 

 
5. Discussion was held on the up coming Nation Public Land Day and fliers.  Mark reviewed fliers and 

logos that will be on the flier but there is a correction to be made National was spelled wrong.  Victoria 
inquired about the flier we use with Q&A.  Mark noted that we would not be able to have the Q&A on 
the fliers that are being mailed out.  Discussion was held on the old flier and the impact it made with 
the youth.  Yes, we will be doing both fliers one that gets mailed and one we have used in the past. 
Deborah registered the project with a new web address a source that affiliates with all the agency that 
would be involved will National Public Land Day. The title chosen was agreed upon by everyone.  
Deborah reviewed the outline of events and verified with all members we are on track and reviewed 
any changes that may come up. UNR extension has ordered the seeds and are set for the Seed Balls 
being this is the main project.  On the seed balls made there is the option of people keeping their ball 
and planting it or leaving them and we will be planting them after they dry.  Page two do not know if 

mailto:mark.moskowitz@clarkcountynv.gov


the fishing stations will be setup or just an activity, they are not sure at this time but they will be there.   
Renee spoke with Interact (axp 30) this year expecting at least 5-6 to attended the event.  Rene stated 
that the volunteers are eligible for free passes to other parks, Deborah will have to register to get them.    
Treasure Hunt -  Victoria has picked up the stakes and has the forms and is ready to go.  Mark will be 
working with Alon on the park activity of painting of rocks and paint – Deborah will follow up with Alon.  
Nature walks are scheduled there will be two one hour apart.  Mark will have the swag bags and the 
VIPs will have the grab bags.  Mark is arranging the bounce house.  Kite flying – Fred has them in his 
garage and has around 30 left over.  Outline of events complete – Fliers were discussed and will be 
distributed in Laughlin and Bullhead.  As for bus transportation Mark is still working on it. Renee spoke 
with Sue and a few buses went down and they will not be able to participate this year.  A discussion 
was held if a reservation line could be set for pickup for the buses – this may have to be a plan for next 
event.  Fred will get the old information boxes from the snack bar and give them to Tammy so she could 
update all the information.  Discussion was held on possible purchasing tables and storing them in the 
park building for future events.  Deborah inquired if anyone needed a volunteer shirt, she has a few. 
Fred will be bringing the stamps and ice and raffle prizes.   Kathleen will distribute the fliers, print the 
pass ports and bring banners.  Mark will be completing the tri fold map and info on the park to hand 
out with the corrected logos.   
 

Moved: Fred Doten  
Seconded: Renee Yepez  
Vote: 3-0 
 
6.  An update was given on the trail and pictures were taken of the 6 reference points from 163 and north 

toward the dam.  As you proceed on the trail you have homeless camps and this causes issue special 
when they have fires going.  Metro could only do so much with their protocols and they enforce what 
they can.  The further north is less appealing with less shade so the homeless move inland.  Pics were 
passed around of the shelters, camp fires, grounds, trash.   Need a cleanup day, cut brush back for less 
shade and add large rocks to make it less appealing for campsites to be setup.  Deborah requests the 
construction drawings so they could be marked for the changes need to be done and brush need to be 
cut from the conservation team.  Burel Reclamation should provide the rock.  Officer request that the 
shelters and tables be labeled for identification purposes to be able to identify the area people may call 
from, this will make it easier for them to find their locations.  The signs for the shelters could be made 
by RPM and Deborah will follow up with them.   
 
 

7. Next Meeting Date: September 24, 2024 
 

8. Adjournment 
Meeting adjourned 12:22am 

 
Moved: Fred Doten   
Seconded: Renee Yepez  
Vote: 3-0 

Action items may be voted on by Council.  Public comment is limited to three minutes. 
 

AFFIDAVIT OF POSTING  
 

Posting Locations: This meeting was legally noticed and posted at the following locations  



Laughlin Reginal Government Center, 101 Civic Way, Laughlin, NV 89029 
www.clarkcountynv.gov/GreenwayParkTrailCouncil 
https://noticenv.gov 
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